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January 24, 2025 

Update on HUD’s Return to Office Work Directive 
 

Dear AFGE Members, 

We have received the January 24th, 2025, memorandum from HUD's Chief of Staff regarding the return to in-office 
work mandate. The directive indicates that bargaining unit employees who are not on remote work agreements will be 
required to return to their duty stations beginning the week of February 24. 

Your Council leadership is actively reviewing this directive and its implications for our members. We understand this 
announcement may raise questions and concerns. Rest assured that your interests remain our top priority. 

We will provide guidance next week after a thorough analysis of the memorandum and its impact on our collective 
bargaining agreement rights. 

Please monitor your email for updates from AFGE National Council 222 leadership. 

Please contact your local union representative for additional guidance and updates.  

 

In Solidarity, 
Antonio F. Gaines 
President 
AFGE National Council 222 

Note: This message pertains to the Presidential Memorandum on Return to In-Office Work as communicated by HUD 
on January 24th 2025. 

 
Check out our website: https://www.afgecouncil222.com 
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This e:alert is for HUD AFGE bargaining unit employees 
 


